GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 6TH NOVEMBER
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr  Derek Price (Chairman)
                              Mrs Pat Borland
                              Mrs Moira Bridges

                              Mrs Margaret David

                              Mr David Edlin                              
                              Mr Eric Hoole
                              Mrs Cheryl Hyde                              

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Derek Price took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     Meeting. There were no declarations of interest
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Geraint Hopkins
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd October were approved
subject to the following amendments:-

5) Matters Arising – Welsh Government Consultation Document

    The words “ which gave Councils the right to take action without     

    having to prove their case”  to be replaced by  “to promote 

      “well being” under the Local Government Act 2000”
                                                        
 8)  AOB  The New Notice Board

      The words Moira Bridges to be replaced by Margaret David 

 9)  Date of Next Meeting 
      The venue should have read St Peters Church Hall

     4) Matters Arising
           DE reported on the joint meeting that had been held with Glasbury

           Community Council to discuss the issue  of speeding in the vicinity of 

           Glassbury Bridge.He felt it had been very useful and as a result both 

           Councils would now be writing to PCC outlining their concerns.                    MH
           Vernon Argent had indicated that he would be prepared to make a 

           Notice Board at a cost of  £250 and it was agreed that this was acceptable 
           but that a formal quote would be required. RJ to arrange a meeting with       RJ
           him on site    
           DE had concluded his review on  the Welsh Government’s consultation 

           document on the discretionary powers available to Unitary Authorities and 

           Community Councils and quite apart from the fact that the document was 

           poorly drafted he felt that most of it  was really only applicable to Unitary   

           Authorities  and the larger Community Councils – it was a case of “one 
           size fits all.” It was agreed that DE should write to the Welsh Government      DE 
           on behalf of the Community Council.
           AJ reported that he had had a word with the Acting Head of Glasbury 

           School regarding the play equipment and that there was to be a meeting on 

           site. In the meantime there had been an approach from Llangorse Shool  

           who were interested in acquiring the equipment.  

           DP reported that the campaign to keep the stroke unit at Bronllys Hospital

           was continuing apace and he urged everyone to let the Local Health Board  

           have their views.He also drew attention to  a  further consultation document 

           entitled “New Directions” which outlined the LHB’s thinking with regard to

           the future healthcare provision for South Powys
 5.  Planning                                                                 
      Commercial Development at Three Cocks                                              
      There were no objections to the proposed extension of time
 6.  Literature & Information received                                                                 
(i) Powys Children and Young People’s Partnership –

Survey of play areas and allotments

Such facilities only existed in Three Cocks  and EH 

undertook to complete the survey on the Council’s behalf            EH
(ii)  PCC – Declaration of Interest Forms
                               Noted
(iii) PCC – Dispensation to speak on Wind Farms and The 

           Schools Moderization programme
                                Noted

(iv)  B2N Interreg Project –  outcome
                               Noted

     7)  Financial Matters 
(i) The Clerk’s salary and expenses for the month of October in 
          the sum of  £93.55 were approved.

(ii)     PAVO’s invoice in the sum of £45 was approved 
(iii) Election Expenses – it was noted that the sum of £238.80 would 
          be deducted from the next precept payment

(iv) It was agreed to make the following grants/donations:-                
PENRHEOL CHAPEL   £210

ST PETERS CHURCHARD £210

(v) I was also agree to make the following payments in respect of

          meeting room hire charges:-

          VELINDRE VLLAGE HALL £90

          ST PETERS CHURCH HALL £60  

It was noted that in December 2011  the Council had made a grant of 
£100.00 to the Felindre Singers  (Oliver Price) to enable them to 

purchase a new keyboard  and the Clerk was asked to establish 
whether it was being put to good use.                                                            MH
 8)  County Councillor’s Report
             None
 9)  AOB 
EH  drew attention to the continuing problem of parking outside the Harp 

and the state of the bollards  on the stretch of road between Glasbury and 

Three Cocks – some of which were unlit and others of the reflecting 

variety were so dirty as to be rendered useless. DP undertook to raise both    DP                          matters with GH.  

.

I was noted that Myfanwy Alexander had failed to respond to the Clerk’s 

letter of 15th September regarding the closure of Glasbury School and the future provision of  pre-school education in the area and AJ agreed to raise   AJ
the matter with the Chairman of PCC
AJ asked the Clerk to provide an updated contact sheet for all Councillors

which he would then put on the Council’s website                                       MH/.  

                                                                                                                        AJ
AJ asked the Clerk to ensure that the Council’s website was kept up to date

in terms of Minutes and Agendas and that  paper copies  of the Minutes/    Agendas were displayed on village Notice Boards.                                        MH
AJ asked the Clerk to keep all material appertaining to the Community 

Council on a separate memory stick                                                               MH
           10)     Date of next meeting
                     Tuesday 4tth December at 7.30pm in Velindre Village Hall

              There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.40pm     
